Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 9, 2015
6:30 PM

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.
Present: = Landon DeWitt, Dan MacDonald and John DeWitt

The Selectmen approved the minutes of Monday, January 26, 2105, and
Saturday, January 31, 2015.

The Selectmen corrected the minutes of Monday, January 12, 2015.
The correction was changing School Payroll from Warrant #13 to warrant #14.

Selectmen approved and signed School Payroll Warrant #16 for the
amount of $9, 215.67.

Selectmen approved and signed Town Warrant #30 in the amount of $19,569.27.
The Selectmen received a letter from the Department of Health and Human
Services/Maine CDC reminding us the Town doesn’t have a Health Officer.

John said he would see if he could find someone. Anyone appointed by the
Selectmen would have to undergo the training.

Dan reported on the snow plowing efforts on all the storms we have had to date.

Of note, Bill Stevens was called upon to use his heavy equipment to re-open some of
the roads and driveways that had been drifted-in too deep for the plows.

After some discussion a decision was made to increase the wage for snowplowing and
truck repairs from $15.00 an hour to $20.00 an hour.

John reported Jason Barter and Tricia are interested in Town land on Coomb’s lot.
John reported Tucker Runge is interested in Town land on the Mountain lot.

Tucker is also interested in renting the Miss Lizzie’s House.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 23, 2015, at 6:30 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

John DeWitt, Third Selectman
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